

# **D'EYNCOURT**

PRIMARY SCHOOL

Be Kind and Caring



Friday 17th November 2023

At D'Eyrcourt, we aim to be our BEST-

#### Class Dojo



The winning classes last week were: Reception and 3/4RB

The winning classes this week were: 1/2M and 3/4B

#### <u>Attendance</u>

The winning class last week was 3/4RB with 100%

The winning class this week was 1/2M with 96.7%

Well done to all!

#### <u>Celebrating Success Outside of</u> <u>School</u>

Lily, Madison D, Niall D, Arusha, Francesca, Edward A, Ivy D, Nyla M - Swimming

Elsie R - Gymnastics

Ava - Football award

Arthur - Player of the match award

Darcie Rae - Dance award

The weeks seem to be flying by as we are approaching the end of November and there have been some exciting things happening in school. Last week was Diwali! We hope you all had a fantastic time celebrating the festival of light with your families. Year 5/6 children had a busy day last Friday, paying their respects at Heath Town Park memorial. This is such an important activity and helps the children to understand the importance of remembrance. The whole school paid their respects at 11am and all fell silent to remember the fallen ones.

We had a very successful Open Evening last week. Many new families visited D'Eyncourt to have a look around and had wonderful tours from the Best Ambassadors. A big thank you to the Best Ambassadors for coming back to school on the evening and supporting D'Eyncourt. We received many positive reviews about their tours from the visitors so well done to all of you.

This week was 'Anti-Bullying Week' in school. We had our 'Odd socks' day on Monday to recognise that it is important to speak up and 'Make a noise about Bullying'. We have also held school assemblies and a range of work and activities in class have been completed. Thanks as always for your continued support.

Mrs D Darby, Headteacher

#### Dates for your diary

#### November 2023

22nd - Year 3/4 Tudor Immersive Day

22nd - Year 5/6 Visit to Space Centre

23rd - Book Quiz Final at Central Library - children and parents attending

**23rd -** Year 1/2 Popcorn Party 3.30 - 5pm

24th - Non uniform day - Donation of chocolate for Christmas Fayre

**27th** - Year 1/2 visit to Fallings Park church

28th - Year 5 Digital Ambassador training - 12 pupils

**30th** - Parents Evening - 3.30-7pm

#### December 2023

1st - Flu Vaccination - catch up with any absences

1st - Non uniform day - Donation of chocolate for Christmas Fayre

5th - Year 3/4 Popcorn Party 3.30 - 5pm

**6th** - The Lightbulb Princess theatre production - KS1 and KS2











Wellbeing Award for Schools









D'Eyncourt Primary School

Mullett Road, Wolverhampton, WV11 1DD Telephone: 01902 558778

office@deyncourtprimary.com www.deyncourtprimary.org

Headteacher: Mrs. D Darby



# D'EYNCOURT

### <u>Year 5/6 Memorial Walk</u>

It was wonderful for Years 5 and 6 children to visit Heath Town Park Memorial and Holy



Trinity church last Friday for Remembrance. A long tradition at D'Eyncourt to walk to the memorial and this time we investigated further some of the soldiers who are remembered in Holy Trinity churchyard. During the week, the children read poetry by war poets and when they arrived at the memorial, some children read them aloud and observed a two minute silence at 11am. The children also laid the traditional wreaths made that week in school. The rest of the school also fell silent at 11am to remember the soldiers who have fought in many wars. During the week, the children also created some wonderful Remembrance art. They've worked really hard to create some wonderful tributes. To support the Royal British Legion, poppy merchandise was sold in school. Thank you to everyone who has supported this charity.

# <u>Children in Need</u>

Today, we were raising awareness for Children in Need and the children and staff came to school in non-uniform. School Council set up a colouring competition within school,

where there will be winners selected by the school councillors from each phase next week! Good luck everyone! Thank you for your kind donations for this worthy charity.

### <u>D'Eyncourt Christmas Fayre</u>

Don't forget our D'Eyncourt Christmas Fayre will be held on Thursday 14th December from 3:30-5:30. If you or you know anyone who would like a stall at the fayre, tables are available for £12 or two tables for £20. Any profits that you make on the day are yours to keep.

We are also looking for some fantastic raffle prizes such as physical merchandise or vouchers for products and/or services. If you are interested, please contact either the office staff for more information. Thank you for your support with this.

#### <u>Anti-Bullying Week</u>

At D'Eyncourt, we aim to be our BEST-Across the week, we have been taking part in Anti Bullying Week in school. The children have all taken part in special activities and assem-



blies during the week, starting on Monday with Odd Socks Day. Well done to the children and adults at school on Monday for your fantastic odd sock efforts. Over the week, the children undertook activities for the 'Make a Noise about Bullying' message. Making sure our voice is heard is vital and speaking out about things that are upsetting you is so important! Thank you for your support this week.

# ENG AND • ROCKS

#### England Rocks TTRS competition!

This week, on Times Tables Rock Stars, D'Eyncourt took part in England Rocks. It was a

nationwide competition between classes to see who could answer the most questions on TTRS. As a school, we came in the top 900 schools out of 4300 who entered. The winning class was 5/6P who came 1429th out of 30,000 classes! Well done to 5/6P and everyone



#### <u>Shin Pad Donations</u>

In partnership with our friends at Wolverhampton Wanderers football club, we are asking for unwanted shin pads of all sizes (adult too).

Shin pads are an important piece of protective equipment for many sports but can be expensive. In addition, recycling them for others to use is far better for our environment. If you have any donations, please hand them to the class teacher or at the office.

#### Game4Reading Book Quiz 2023

The Book Quiz team absolutely smashed their way into the grand final of the Game4Reading Book Quiz this week. It was a very close semi final with the team going through by one point. The final is on Thursday next week - best of luck to the team: Finley, Yuvraj, Ekam, Ajay, Janaelee and Cara.

## <u>Parents' Evening Reminder</u>

A reminder that parents evening will be held on Thursday 30th November: please book face to face appointments via School Cloud. Thank you to those parents and carers who have already booked appointments. Appointments start from 3.30pm until 7.00pm. Slots will be available to book until Monday 27th November 2023. After this time, you will not be able to book an appointment.